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The Waterford Genealogical Society meets on the first Wednesday of each month, 1:00 – 3:00 pm  
in the Waterford Twp Public Library Community Room 

 Tip: click on the blue hyperlinks for more information 
During inclement weather, we will not meet if the library or Waterford Schools are closed. 

Greetings from the Waterford Genealogical Society!  
All WGS meetings are open to the Public. Non-members are welcome to attend. Membership in the Society is available 
with payment of the annual $15 membership fee and provides voting rights. For more information contact Bette 
Twyman: bettetwyman@att.net.  A membership form may be found at the end of this newsletter. Now accepting 2023 
DUES- Your continued support is greatly appreciated! 

 
WGS Meetings location Waterford Twp Public Library 

 

Date: July 5, 2023 
Topic:  Genealogy 101 - This program will be about beginning your genealogy research.  What information are 
you looking for, what sources are available, and where can you find family information.  Are you an 
experienced genealogist?  Come and share your invaluable research knowledge.  We can all learn from past 
mistakes and success stories.  
Presenter: Sandy Kinter 
 
Date: August 2, 2023 
Topic:  Finding Your Lost British Ancestors 
Presenter: Derek J. Blount-Professional Genealogist. https://lostbranches.com/ 
 

Tuesday Evening Zoom meetings with Julia Hanneman-Schoenbach 
We do not meet July and August, we return on Tues Sept.12 

 

   

WGS NEWS 
WGS has a great Facebook page. It is being updated regularly with interesting genealogical related items.  
 Visit us at:  https://www.facebook.com/WaterfordGenealogicalSociety. 
  Find our news and announcements in our newsletter or on FaceBook.   
 NEW WEBSITE IS UP AND RUNNING 

Waterford Genealogical Society Website         https://waterfordmigensoc.thatfamiliesdo.com/ 
 

 
Are you stuck? Don't know where or how to start? Call on Carol for some help. 
Send us your research questions and queries to our email address:    
                  waterfordgenealogicalsociety@gmail.com 
Members have volunteered to help with research questions and possibly look-
ups. Email us and we will try to help. 
 
 

 

mailto:bettetwyman@att.net
https://www.facebook.com/WaterfordGenealogicalSociety
https://waterfordmigensoc.thatfamiliesdo.com/
https://waterfordmigensoc.thatfamiliesdo.com/
mailto:waterfordgenealogicalsociety@gmail.com


A Note from our President 

Greetings: Members have requested a review of the methodology of beginning genealogy. This is the perfect 
opening for any new genealogists to attend our meetings.  Sandy Kinter will present that at our next meeting - 
July 5.  On August 2 we will have a presentation from Derek Blount.  I have only received 2 suggestions of topic 
from Derek.  Both are relating to finding your English Ancestors.  So that will be our program in August. 
 
I was going to say:  stay cool and hydrated but since winter has returned, stay warm and hydrated. 

 

Kathy Stricher, President 

 

Michigan Genealogical Council news:  
 

 Support The Archives of Michigan by attending the seminar: 

 June 23, 24, 2023: Barbara J. Brown Family History Seminar. Drew 
Smith is the featured speaker. See more information under  

 Online catalog. The Archives’ online catalog is nearly ready for primetime.  
https://archivesofmichigan.on.worldcat.org/discovery   The catalog is great, it offers many search 
perimeters including format, author and the ability to save your search and copy the citation. 

 

 The Library of Michigan reminds researchers to take advantage of the digital resources they offer 

through remote access. You must have a Library of Michigan library card, easily obtained by applying 

online at www.Michigan.gov/LibraryCard. 

 

Of Waterford Interest- Waterford Township Section Biographies by Sandy Kinter 
  

Section 4 
Section 4 includes the village of Waterford.  The 
northern boundary is Independence Township and 
the south is marked by Williams Lake Road.  The 
western side of the section is bounded by Depot 
Street, now called Airport Road.  The tracks of the 
Detroit and Milwaukee Railroad cut diagonally 
across the southwestern corner of the section.  The 
Saginaw Trail (aka Saginaw Street), now known as 
Dixie Highway, runs diagonally across the section, 
passing through the village on its way to Flint, 
Michigan.  Small lots were found on Depot Street 
and Saginaw Street, otherwise most of section 4 
consisted of farm land.  
     In Section 4 today there are businesses along 
Williams Lake Road and Dixie Highway.  From the 
middle of the section, north to the boundary with 
Independence Township, section four is now 
covered by homes. 

 

Peter Wager 

https://ahaseminars.com/cpage.php?pt=14
https://ahaseminars.com/cpage.php?pt=14
https://archivesofmichigan.on.worldcat.org/discovery
http://www.michigan.gov/LibraryCard


Harriet Bentley 
 

     In 1872, P. Wager has a farm that covers most of the southeastern quarter of Section 4, plus part of Section 
3.  The Saginaw Trail, now Dixie Highway, cuts diagonally across the farm, with the residence shown in Section 
4.  The 1870 census reports Peter Wager, age 59, farmer, born in New York; wife Harriet, age 46, born in 
Rhode Island; children, Emma, age 14, and Arthur, age 11, both born in New York.  Also with the family are 
Mike McPhillips, age 22, farm laborer, born in Ireland and Mike Greening, age 18, farm laborer, born in New 
York. 
     The Find A Grave entry for Peter Wager gives his birthdate as 13 December 1810, but online research could 
not confirm the exact date. (1)  Peter’s headstone says 1810-1876. (1)  According to the 1855 New York State 
census, Peter Wager was born in Wayne County, New York. (4)  He was the son of Benjamin and Fanny Wager 
of Ontario County, New York. (2)  Peter had siblings who resided in Waterford Township.  His sister was Sarah 
Wager, wife of Frederick Bradley who were reported with the Waterford Village biographies.  Another sister 
was Mariette, wife of Jeremiah Howland, reported with Section 7 and Charles Wager of Section 18 was a 
brother.  
     Peter Wager married Harriet Bentley about 1854-1855, probably in Ontario County, New York since they 
resided in the town of West Bloomfield, Ontario County for the 1855 New York State census. (4)  They are still 
residents of the town of West Bloomfield for the 1865 New York State census. (5)  On 9 April 1867 Peter 
purchased his farm in Sections 3 and 4. (6)  Peter died 12 January 1876, in Waterford Township. (3)  He is 
buried in the Drayton Plains Cemetery, Waterford Township. (1) 
     Harriet Bentley was born 3 December 1833, in Rhode Island, the daughter of Caleb Bentley and Susan 
Tennant. (7)  Her sister was Susan (Bentley) DeLand who was the second wife of Phineas Huntoon, of Section 
5. (8)  Harried died 10 April 1911, in Waterford Township, (7) and she is buried with her husband in the 
Drayton Plains Cemetery. (1) 
 
 
Sources 
 
1.  Drayton Plains Cemetery, Waterford Township, Oakland County, Michigan, Find A Grave, 
     www.findagrave.com 
2.  Ontario County, New York, Record of Wills, Volume S, 1862-1868, pages 589-590, 
     Images 329-330, FHL #0834843, FamilySearch, www.familysearch.org 
3.  Oakland County, Michigan, Record of Deaths, Volumes 1-2, 1867-1902; Volume 1, 
     1867-1886, page 125, Image 180, FHL #0973983, FamilySearch, www.familysearch.org 
4.  1855, New York State Census, page 25, West Bloomfield, Ontario County, New York, 
     Ancestry, www.ancestry.com 
5.  1865, New York State Census, page 24, town of West Bloomfield, Ontario County, New York, 
     Ancestry, www.ancestry.com 
6.  Oakland County, Deed Records, Volume 89-90, 1867; Volume 90, page 34, Image 358, 
     FHL #0975449, FamilySearch, www.familysearch.org 
7.  Death Certificate, Harriett Wager, Michigan, Death Records, 1867-1952, Monroe-Osceola, 
     1911, Ancestry, www.ancestry.com 
8.  Death Certificate, Susan M. Hunter (Huntoon), Digital File #630361, Michiganology, 
     www.michiganology.org 
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Guest article submitted by a member, thank you! Thank you Anita, she is a research specialist from  

Marshall Co. Indiana and granted permission to include this in our newsletter. 
     

Collateral Relatives   
Anita Watts Kopetski   

Marshall County Genealogist   
May 16, 2023   

  
  
Why did you get into genealogy in the first place?  Because you wanted to know more about your ancestors.    
  
Now we have discovered those ancestors, our parents and all those grandpas and grandmas with all those 
greats attached to them.  But what about all those extra family members who are out there that we have 
discovered along with them?  What about them?  What do we do with them?   
  
When I first started genealogy, it wasn’t long before I began to question about all those extra people in the 
family.  What about my great-grandfather’s brothers and sisters?  Who are they and what about their lives?   
  
Turns out all those extra relatives are collateral relatives.  Our ancestors are only the people we actually 
descend from are our ancestors, our lineal descent.  And our collateral relatives do not change into ancestors 
after they die, as I heard someone comment once.   
  
What exactly is a collateral relative?  A collateral relative is any blood relative who is not your direct 
ancestor.  This would include all your aunts and uncles of any amount of greats, your nieces and nephews, 
including greats, all cousins of any degree, and even your own siblings.  And there are various degrees of 
collateral relatives, just like there are various degrees of cousins.  Second degree or second line collateral 
relatives, as they are sometimes called, are the descendants of your grandparents, with the exception of your 
parents.  Second degree collateral relatives are your uncles, aunts and first cousins.  Third degree collateral 
relatives are the descendants of your great-grandparents, excluding your grandparents and your parents.  And 
so on back.   
  
I have an in-law who only wanted to research her direct line and never wanted to research the siblings of her 
ancestors.  Result:  she never found much.   
  
On the other hand, we have a cousin who researches only one line of his family.  But he researches the 
families that married into his family.  And the families that married into those families.  And the families that 
married into those families.  But he missed out on the fact that he was descended from two lines of the same 
family and did not follow the other line.   
  
Why research your ancestors’ siblings?  Because you might find things on your family in connection with a 
brother or sister that you might not find if you research only your ancestor.  Anything you find on a collateral 
relative could very often lead you back into your direct line.  Which is the goal.   
  
There are several reasons why it is helpful to research those collateral relatives:   
  
The sibling is more well known.  The sibling may be the oldest child.  He could have had a well known 
business.  He may have had a more prominent position in the community such as a preacher or a teacher.   



  
The sibling may have served in the military – the Revolutionary War, the War of 1812, the Civil War.  Robert 
Barnhill was born in 1769, too young to serve in the Revolutionary War.  But his older brother Samuel 
did.  There is more information on Samuel than Robert.  Our first extended genealogy field trip was to Scott 
County, Kentucky to research Samuel, which moved our line back about three generations.   
  
If the collateral relative was in the military, there will be a record for him.  If he was in the state militia, the 
state archive or library may have something on him.  Either way, studying him may lead to a clue to his family 
– and yours.   
  
The sibling may have been given an unusual name, whereas your ancestor’s name is common.  John Smith is 
much harder to research than, say, Obadiah Smith.  If there are several John Smiths in the area, the one who is 
constantly near Obadiah is probably your ancestor.   
  
The sibling did something outstanding or had something happen to him that was reported on.  Perhaps there 
was a major fire or an accident that was covered in the newspaper, for example.   
  
The sibling’s birth, marriage, or death certificate or obituary has something in it that your ancestor’s does 
not.  Each certificate and obituary can contain something different.  If there are a dozen children, any piece of 
their vital statistics could have something that the others don’t.  It might be the mother’s maiden name, the 
full name or birthplace of a parent or the occupation of the father.   
  
Your ancestress is female and there is less on her than her brothers.  There is less out there to be found on our 
female ancestresses.  Researching her brothers could give you a lead her and the family.  Anything about her 
brothers’ parents is something about her parents.   
  
In our own time, it pays to contact those collateral relatives – cousins, aunts, uncles, etc. who are still 
living  You never know what might come your way from being in touch with those collateral relatives.  They 
might have something on your ancestors that you don’t have.  A second cousin sent us our great-
grandmother’s funeral book which contained the names of her grandparents.  A third cousin had letters from 
France that had been sent to our mutual great-great-grandfather which extended two of our lines much 
further back.   
  
A cousin from a parallel line might be able to confirm a family legend or at least tell you if they have the same 
or a similar one.  The Railsback name has always been connected with water.  In talking to other cousins, while 
they don’t have the same legend we have, there is always something in the background that has to do with 
water.   
  
Studying your collateral relatives also helps to fill in the background of your family picture.  It might be an 
uncle or an aunt or a cousin who led the colorful life.  One of my mother’s cousins joined the circus for a while 
when he was young.  My aunt was nearly kidnapped as a little girl when the family was visiting the Bourbon 
fair.   
  
And two of my collateral relatives are famous.  Henry Clay, a second cousin six times removed, was a politician 
called the Great Compromiser who succeeded in holding the country together for a few years longer before 
the Civil War.  Theodore Roosevelt is my fourth cousin twice removed.  You don’t get a more interesting life 
than his was.  Adventurer, cowboy, rough rider, military hero, author, environmentalist – the list goes on.   
  



And, as my sister says, it is always fun to meet cousins.  There is still a Theodore Roosevelt around.  An article I 
read on the fifth Theodore Roosevelt said that when he was in Africa, he had the driver stop and he ran out 
and picked up a snake to take with him.  A lively character like his ancestor and my collateral relative, the 
president.  But I’m a little hesitant to invite him to the next family reunion.  He might bring an extra guest with 
him!   
  
President Theodore Roosevelt was actually a Jr.  I’m not sure how far down the name goes.  I did find a 
mention of a Theodore Roosevelt VII.  And they are all my collateral relatives.   
  
So broaden your research to include those collateral lines.  Leave no stone unturned.  If something crawls out 
from under it (hopefully not a snake), chances are it will be a gem of information on your family.   
     
   

 MEETINGS, EVENTS, CONFERENCES IN OUR AREA 

Visit these sites- each one has lots of great information and links 
 
  IT IS NOT TOO LATE: Barbara J. Brown Family History Seminar Look for 

the Friday evening Lock-In registration too 
June 23 at 1:00 pm – June 24 at 5:00 pm EDT. Registration is 

 required, the fee is $45 with the additional option of a boxed lunch. 
Drew Smith is the featured speaker at the 2023 Barbara J. Brown 
Family History Seminar on Friday, June 23, through Saturday, June 
24, 2023. The Archives of Michigan and the Michigan Genealogical 
Council’s annual seminar promotes family history awareness and 
teaches research skills. This year’s seminar will be offered as a hybrid event (onsite and virtual) with 
multiple offerings from a variety of speakers. 

NOTE: Drew Smith released a NEW BOOK in February. Generation by Generation: A Modern Approach to the 
Basics of Genealogy. (Maybe he’d sign your copy for you!) More about Drew on his Genealogy Guys website. 

 
Program Schedule 
Friday, June 23, 2023 
1:00 - 1:30 p.m. 
 1. Welcome and Remarks-Mark Harvey, State Archivist and Rozlyn Kelly, Michigan Genealogical 
 Council   
1:40 - 2:40 p.m. 
 2A. Now You See Them, Now You Don’t: Researching Corrections Records at the Archives of 
 Michigan- Annakathryn Welch, Archives of Michigan 
 2B. A Million Ways to Die in the Colonies: Death and Burial in Colonial America 
 Daniel Earl, Professional Researcher 
3:00 – 4:00 p.m.  
 3. Crowdsourcing Your Brick Walls- Drew Smith, Featured Speaker 
4:20 - 5:00 p.m. 
 4. Tour of the Archives of Michigan and Research Workshop 
Saturday, June 24, 2023 
8:50 – 9:50 a.m.   
 5A. Empire State Roots: New York Family History Research-Kris Rzepczynski, Archives of 
 Michigan.  
5B. Orphan Trains 1854-1929 

https://www.michigan.gov/mhc/archives/family-history-seminar
http://genealogyguys.com/about


 Derek Blount, Professional Researcher 
 

10:10 - 11:10 a.m. 
 6. Your Ancestor's FAN Club: Using Cluster Research to Get Past Brick Walls- 
 Drew Smith, Featured Speaker 
 7A. City Directories: More than Basic Facts -Melissa Tennant Rzepczynski, Professional 
 Researcher.  
 7B. Native American, First Nations, Indian: Researching Indigenous Peoples-Judy Nimer Muhn, 
 Professional researcher.  
1:30 - 2:30 p.m. 
 8. Introduction to GEDmatch-Drew Smith, Featured Speaker 
  
2:50 - 3:50 p.m. 
 9A. Yes, They Could Own Land: The Homestead Act and African American Homesteaders-
 Jessica Trotter, Researcher & Blogger.  
 9B. Digitizing My Family Tree: Formats, Software, and Techniques-Adam Oster, Library of 
 Michigan.  

 
  Oakland County Pioneer and Historical Society (OCPHS) 405 Cesar Chavez Ave. Pontiac, MI. 

 The Carriage House (Office, Research Library and Pioneer Museum) is 
currently open  Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays from 11 AM to 4 
PM. Their hours may vary due to the schedules of their volunteers. (248-
338-6732 )  
 GENEALOGIST ON BOARD Starting May 9, 2023, OCPHS Member Barb 

Hofmann (and WGS member), an experienced Genealogist, will be 
available on Campus to assist visitors to the Oakland History Center discover the history of their 
families. Barb has been well versed in researching family histories for DAR, Colonial Dames, and 
Mayflower Families, all lineage societies that require direct line research and proofs. Barb will be 
available, by appointment, during regular business hours, in our Research Library to assist you to find 
what we can in house, and on line. Please call the office to set up an appointment. 248 335-6732 

 Ice Cream Social is July 29 & 30, 2023, 12:00 am – 4:00 pm  
  
  Oakland Co. Genealogical Society   

 The Oakland County Genealogical Society meets at 7:00 pm on the first Tuesday of the month, October 
through June, except November, at St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church.  
 

SHARING NOTES FROM THE NET  

Below are submissions, from the internet, our members thought might be of interest to other genealogists 
 
 Preserve The Pensions: Digitizing the War of 1812 Pension Files   

In April 2023, NGS (National Genealogical Society-formally a Federation of Genealogical Societies project. 
They merged in 2020) signed a new contract with Ancestry.com and the National Archives and Records 
Administration (NARA) to resume digitizing the War of 1812 pensions. The project had been on hiatus for 
several reasons, including the shutdowns caused by the pandemic. With the resumption of work, the 
digitization of pension files for surnames starting with the letters Sj to U should be completed in one year. 
The process will continue until every page of every War of 1812 pension record is added. 

 

http://www.ocphs.org/
https://ocgsmi.org/
https://www.ngsgenealogy.org/preserve-the-pensions/
https://www.ancestry.com/
https://www.archives.gov/
https://www.archives.gov/


 Palatine German Immigration to Ireland and U.S., Hank Z Jones collection, 1654-1878 now available on 
Ancestry.com 
This collection contains the family trees of immigrants from the Palatinate region (part of present-day 
Germany) of the Holy Roman Empire between 1654 and 1878. Supplemental information, notably 
photographs of areas where the immigrants settled, is also included. Author Henry "Hank" Z Jones, Jr. began 
the project by documenting individual families involved in the Palatine migration. All records are typed in 
English. 

Records in the collection may include the following information: 

 Name, including aliases and maiden 
names 

 Sex assigned at birth 

 Age at event 

 Birth date 

 Residence 

 Baptism date and place 

 Confirmation date and place 

 Marriage date and place 

 Death date and place 

 Burial date and place 

 Probate date and place 

 Immigration date and place 

 Naturalization date and place 
 
 Library of Michigan Programs for the Public will take place over Zoom. All programs require registration to 

attend. 

 Using State and Local Documents for Research Thursday, July 6, 2023 6:30PM - 7:30PM, Zoom  
Register For This Program 
State and local governments publish a vast amount of information that is useful for family history 
researchers. See examples of publications produced at different levels of government. Learn 
strategies for navigating these published resources and how to effectively use them throughout 
your family history research. 

 Land Research and Sanborn Maps Thursday, August 3, 2023 6:30PM - 7:30PM, Zoom 
Register For This Program 
Land ownership is an underutilized, yet invaluable, tool for uncovering information about your 
family’s history. Learn about the boundary system where property was divided and organized 
throughout Michigan’s history. See examples of Sanborn Maps and how they chronicled the urban 
areas of our state. 

 

 

 Dick Eastman’s newsletter recently posted a book review that might be of 
interest. 
Buried Secrets, Looking for Frank and Ida 
by Anne Hanson. Published by New England Books. 2022. 359 p 
Part of the review reads: “there is plenty of authenticity. The author writes 
about the memories of her childhood, reviews the stories told to her by aunts, 
uncles, and relatives, and recounts her research trips and celebrates her 
discoveries. She finally did uncover the years-old secrets that perplexed her 
father, which now add depth to the family story 
This is a highly detailed memoir of Ms. Hanson’s memories and research on 
her family. It took a long time and a lot of work to put the story together, but 
the author has done so with solid background research and imaginative 
storytelling”. 
You can sample a chapter here: https://annehanson.com/chapter-to-read/ 
To view on Amazon, click  here: https://www.amazon.com/dp/B0BG8Y3SKQ 

  

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZModOmurzkoGNQmHLT2ZPai1aTtrUKwviEI
https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZUqcuGprjMuE9GI4kh2aN683ryu80iUMMje
https://eogn.com/page-18080/13212890
https://annehanson.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ff31ec351adaa8f7829a706e9&id=016b8d230c&e=ba18a11303
https://annehanson.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ff31ec351adaa8f7829a706e9&id=5b018bd6ed&e=ba18a11303


Waterford Genealogical Society 

P.O. Box 300162 
Waterford, MI 48330 

 
This newsletter has been sent to people who asked to receive it. To unsubscribe from this mailing list, or to change your e-mail 

address contact the editor:  Kim Smith at mi2megen@gmail.com 
 

Waterford Genealogical Society 2022/2024– Officers and Committee Chairs: 
President – Kathy Stricher   Recording Secretary – Pam Schmaltz 
Vice President –Barbara Frye Corresponding Secretary- Kim Smith 

     Treasurer –Bette Twyman
Evening Meeting – Julia Hanneman-Schoenbach 

Programs – Sandy Kinter 
Lock-In – Barbara Frye 

Publicity  –  

E -Newsletter – Kim Smith 
German Study Group- Julia Hanneman-Schoenbach  

Webmaster-Paul Roltsch 
Queries:  waterfordgenealogicalsociety@gmail.com 

Michigan Genealogical Council Delegates: Kim Smith, Barb Hofmann 
WGS Website: https://waterfordmigensoc.thatfamiliesdo.com/ 

Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/WaterfordGenealogicalSociety  
Email: waterfordgenealogicalsociety@gmail.com 

 

Meetings are the first Wednesday of the month @ 1:00-3:00 pm in the  
Community Room of the Waterford Twp. Public Library 

Evening meetings are once a month, on the second Tuesday 7:00-8:30 pm (except for July and August) 
 Currently held via ZOOM. With the first half hour dedicated to the Germanic Interest Group 

 

Waterford e-newsletter is published once a month by the Waterford Genealogical Society 
Your news and views are valued. Please send them to the editor. 

 

Welcome to the Waterford Genealogical Society Est.2007 
 

The society will promote and encourage an interest in genealogy among its members and the general public. 

Working closely with the Waterford Township Public Library, the society aims to educate and enhance 

research opportunities. 
 

2023 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION  
Based on calendar year 

Name:_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: ____________________________________________________________________________________  

City, State & Zip code: _______________________________________________________________                           

Phone Number: _______________________________     Email: ______________________________________ 

____ Check if you give permission to share your contact information with other members of the society. This information will not be shared with 

 any other organization or entity.  

____ Check if you would like to be an officer or help on a committee. 

____ Check if you would like to receive a membership card. 

Surnames, and their locations, that you are researching: 
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

                     

 
Send $15 check or money order payable to:                           Waterford Genealogical Society  
     Additional Donations Accepted                       c/o Treasurer: Bette Twyman 
                                            P.O. Box 300162  
      Total                                                     Waterford, MI 48330 

mailto:mi2megen@gmail.com
mailto:kbsfam248@yahoo.com
mailto:earth2pam@gmail.com
mailto:bettetwyman@att.net
mailto:jhannesch1@att.net
mailto:johnktr@aol.com
mailto:mi2megen@gmail.com
mailto:jhannesch1@att.net
file:///C:/Users/Kim/Documents/4-WGS/Newsletter/2021/waterfordgenealogicalsociety@gmail.com
https://waterfordmigensoc.thatfamiliesdo.com/
https://www.facebook.com/WaterfordGenealogicalSociety
file:///C:/Users/Kim/Documents/4-WGS/Newsletter/2021/waterfordgenealogicalsociety@gmail.com
mailto:mi2megen@gmail.com

